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September 19, 2017
Dear Shelton Families,

Several Shelton parents and Mrs. Brown have been invited to serve on the Golden Articulation Area 6th Grade Transition Committee. This committee includes parents and principals from all of the Golden articulation elementary schools, as well as staff at Bell. We had our first meeting on 9/13 and we wanted to share some key takeaways. Shelton's parents are Caroline Blair, Kim Mangle and Lee Ridley. Feel free to reach out to any of us with questions. 

1) There are some important dates for you to put on your calendar:

· October and November are the months when families who are considering schools other than their neighborhood school can be checking out all of their options for middle schools. This is the time when most schools will be hosting informational nights, so check individual school's websites for specific details. 

· October 25, 6:00 p.m.: Manning is hosting an informational night for incoming 6th and 7th graders

· Bell will host Bobcat Days where current 5th and 6th graders go to Bell and spend part of the day touring the school. Kids will be put into groups of 10 with an adult and a teen leader and will have a chance to tour the school, play some Bell trivia, and there will be time for Q&A.  These days are scheduled for November 15th and December 5th.  Half of the schools will be bused to Bell on November 15th during the day and the other half of the schools will be bused to Bell on December 5th during the day. 

· November 16 and December 6, in the evening: Bell is hosting Future Bobcat Nights for incoming 6th and 7th graders and their parents

· School tours are available by appointment at most schools, so contact individual schools for details

· 1st round choice enrollment begins January 8 and ends January 31. 2nd round choice enrollment begins February 9 and ends August 31. Bell is anticipating that it will not have as many choice spots available in 2018-2019 but they won't know for sure until enrollment is done. 

· February: Bell will go to individual elementary schools to help with registration and selecting electives 

2) Here are some helpful resources:

Bell has a 6th grade transition web page: 

http://jeffcobellms.ss12.sharpschool.com/cms/One.aspx?portalId=1023864&pageId=2566716 
Jeffco has a web page dedicated to the 6th grade transitoin:

http://jeffco.ss12.sharpschool.com/cms/One.aspx?portalId=627965&pageId=2400403 

Jeffco Choice Enrollment Info:

http://www.jeffcopublicschools.org/schools/enrollment/choice_enrollment 

3) Communication plan moving forward: 

It was decided that each elementary school will host their own meetings for current 5th and 6th grade families to talk about the upcoming transition and to give families an opportunity to ask questions. Each school principal will organize those dates individually. Shelton’s Information night is on Wednesday, October 4th from 6:00 – 7:00 PM at Shelton. Karen will post information in the Coyote Column, will send e-mails to parents as needed, and will post info on Shelton's website. Jeffco will be sending family letters with information as well. 

4) Bell's iSTEM, Honors, etc.: Many parents have questions about how iSTEM works, and how it is different from honors at Bell. Bell offers three pathways: traditional, iSTEM and Honors.  

Honors program info: https://sites.google.com/a/jeffcoschools.us/jbates/honors-seminar
iSTEM program info: https://sites.google.com/a/jeffcoschools.us/istem-at-bell-middle-school/
5) Bell's electives and band/orchestra: Many parents also have questions about band and orchestra, and electives. Bell is probably going to be moving to a "wheel" model for electives that would allow students to take multiple electives that would each last for 6 weeks. Band and orchestra will be the exception, since they will require a whole semester. Bell is working on ideas to help address the challenge that current 5th graders will only have one year of band or orchestra by the time they get to Bell. This is under discussion. 

6) Facilities and technology: Jeffco's Facilities team is touring Bell this week to help figure out what changes may need to be made to the school to accommodate the growth. Bell's principal Michele DeAndrea feels confident that they have the space and will be able to make any changes needed to make all students feel comfortable. They have a great technology ratio (almost 1:1) at Bell and are exploring opening up more Broadband. 6th graders will be put in a separate "pod" for most of the school day. They will each have a homeroom. They will get to explore the school for electives, but most of their time will be spent with other 6th graders in their pod to allow them time to get comfortable in their new school setting. The first day of school is for 6th and 7th graders only and they will have an opportunity to tour the school, practice opening lockers, etc. By the 2nd day, it sounds like most kids feel pretty comfortable in their new setting. 

Let us know if you have any questions!

Educationally yours,

Kim Mangle, Shelton 5th Grade Parent

Caroline Blair, Shelton 5th Grade Parent

Lee Ridley, Shelton 5th Grade Parent

Karen Brown, Principal
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